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Minutes

Present:

Paul Wilkinson


(Chair)

WiT
Catherine Weightman



RBC

Steve Jones




RSPB

Steve Scott




FC

Richard Handley



EA

Stuart Warrington



NT

Alan Wheeler




EERA

Fabiola Blum




LBAP  -  Cam & Peter

Mary Norden




LBAP  -  Suffolk

Catherine Wyatt




LBAP  -  Herts

Heather Webb




LBAP  -  Beds & Luton

Genevieve Broad



LBAP  -  Essex

Scott Perkin




LBAP  -  Norfolk

Rob Rees




Herts County Council  -  ALGE

Simon Odell




Rep of the Landscape Forum

Ben Hammond




BTCV

Clare Nagle




Biffa Award

Gillian French




Biffa Award

Catherine Cairns



NE

David Switzer




LGA

Pat Bimson




FC

Apologies:

Lesley Anderson



EEDA

Tony Chadwick




WT

Jim Egan




FWAG

Alan Marchant




BTCV

Jo Everitt




AW

Alan Bell




Go-East

Sarah Hamley




NE

Martin Hicks




Rep for the LRC

1.
Introductions and matters arising from the last meeting

· Paul welcomed Catherine Cairns, David Switzer, Clare Nagle, Gillian French and Ben Hammond to the meeting and made round the table introductions.

· RES Review update, to be carried forward.
· Fabiola, had circulated, via e-mail, information about the Green Week Conference prior to the meeting. 
· Date for the Biodiversity Forum – Policy sub-group has been set for 20 November.
[E-mail dated 15 November from Catherine (We) postponed this date to 14 December.]
· Draft Business Plan is still being worked on by Catherine (We)
· Herts Biological Records Centre still at the planning stage of advertising for a database person.
· All other actions from the 1 August meeting have been completed. 

The minutes were agreed as accurate.

2.
Points arising from updates of Forum subgroups.  Catherine (We) had circulated updates from sub groups prior to the meeting.  Positive reaction was given by Forum members to this new approach, since it was felt it would leave more time for discussion during meetings. 

Action:
Catherine (We) to give co-ordinators a deadline of when they need to let her have updates from each LBAP partnerships.
3. Biffawards for Biodiversity Project.  Clare Nagle and Gillian French from Rural Action East, who had been invited to attend the Forum gave a short presentation (handouts circulated) on Biffaward.  They explained that a big under spend had been identified  and that there are two types of projects that can attract funding: community based and those for the “promotion of biological diversity”.  They currently fund very few biodiversity projects and have acknowledged a need for more. They outlined what they would be looking for in an application and offered help in completing the necessary paperwork.  More details can be gained from the website (www.biffaward.org). Questions from around the table were invited and Paul thanked Clare and Gillian on behalf of the Forum.
4. Growth Areas.  Catherine Cairns, Project Manager for Growth Areas within the newly formed ‘Natural England’ attended the Forum to discuss how EEBF can engage with the Growth Areas.  Her presentation covered the new structure, mission statement and strategic outcomes.  Paul thanked Catherine for her good overview and opened the subject up for debate.
Action:            Catherine (We) to contact Inspire East and see how the EEBF can engage in their  




work.

Paul invited Simon to speak about  the GreenSpace Forum and how it differs from the Biodiversity Forum.  Simon said it would good if the two Fora could establish a solid connection, one way of doing this and one which would be well received, would be if a representative from the Biodiversity Forum could be nominated to attend Green Space Forum meetings.  The question was raised, with 54 LA’s each developing their own frameworks, would there be a role for the Biodiversity Forum to play?

Action:            Catherine (We) to look how the two Fora can establish a connection
5. Natural Environment and Rural Communities Act.  A new biodiversity duty on all public bodies came into force under Section 40 of the act.  David Switzer from the Local Government Association (LGA) outlined the remit of the association.  Defra are working on publishing guidance by the end of January for all public bodies on how they should exercise the duty.  Discussion took place on how the Forum should engage with those public bodies, especially those not usually associated with biodiversity, however, it was felt that this would be better considered once Defra’s guidance had been published.

Action:
Catherine (We) to organise, if appropriate, after the guidance is published, a local and regional event.

6. Feedback from Co-ordinators meeting

Cambridgeshire  - .Fabiola.  Organised a ’10 Year Celebration’ which looked forward as well as highlighting the work of the partnership. The 10 Year report can be seen at  www.cambridgeshire.gov.uk/biodiversitypartnership
Hertfordshire  -  Catherine (Wy).  Concentrating on BARS, training for plan leads etc.

Suffolk  -  Mary.  Also working on BARS training and reorganising structure as well as forming a planning sub group.  All districts within the county are involved in reviewing 35 BAP’s.

Norfolk  -  Scott.  120 delegates had attended the annual conference in September, this year the theme was Biological Recording.  Partnership completed a survey on White–Clawed Cray fish.  Scott  has been working on ecological mapping for the districts, mirroring what has been done at county level.  

Bedfordshire  -  Heather.  Web site is live and a woodland flyer was being produced.  Reviews of BAP’s are being undertaken. www.bedslife.org.uk.
Essex  -  Genevieve.  New web site is also live.   Greening Galley Wood a community project is going well.  www.essexbiodiversity.co.uk.

Prior to the meeting a copy of the ‘Invitation to tender to identify regional biodiversity data needs in the East of England region’ had been circulated.  Steve complimented Paul on a good piece of work.
7. AOB

a. 17 November Workshop  -  ‘Wild Ideas’ (formerly ‘Networking Nature’).  Catherine (We) and Richard reported that there were 90 delegates booked to attend the workshop and that there was a need for more facilitators.  Volunteers should be aware that if they facilitate, they would not be able to contribute to discussions.  

LBAP’s expressed a need for more background, aims etc of the event.  

b.
Paul thanked Steve for arranging the availability of FC National Office for today’s meeting.

c. Simon reported that the Regional Landscape framework dependant on the Natural England Regional Offer. (?)

d. David asked how will the formation of Unitary Authorities alter relationship with LBAP partnership?  The answer is not known yet.

e.
Gen said LBAP’s need more time for networking in the Forum meetings

f.
Mary will be attending an ALGE seminar in York on 15 November and volunteered to be the   new AlGE rep on the RBF.

8.
Dates and venues of next meetings:

· Monday,
 5  February       -
EEDA (confirmed) (preceded by am co-ordinators meeting).

· Tuesday, 
17 April
       
 -  
National Trust, Wicken Fen 

·                 
    July                -
Mary to confirm a date (could be at the seaside).

·                         October         -  
Venue required
East of England Biodiversity Forum
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